
Selectmen’s Notes 

We hope you all enjoyed your Memorial Weekend.  A small group of us took down the backstop 
at the wire bridge field, in the rain showers.  The paths have been raked, the bridge was swept 
off, large fallen branches were cut up and removed.  Thanks to all that helped. 
We hired Pat Mitchell, from Carrabassett Valley as our new Road commissioner.  We will be 
working closely with him to help improve our road conditions.  If you see a road crew working, 
please slow down and give them the space they require. 
We would like to hold the first meeting to form the new Municipal Advisory Committee.  This 
meeting will decide where we start in meeting the towns goals.  Do we start with the 
comprehension plan, possible owning our own year-round public works or the burden of school 
cost.  If you are interested in being a member of these committees, please attend the 
Selectmen’s meeting on June 16th, held at the fire station. 
There will be changes coming to the transfer station.  The new plans will start around the first of 
July.  The transfer station board has another meeting to finalize the changes on June 26, 2025.  
We do know that you will be required to come to the town office to obtain a new transfer 
station sticker for your vehicle.  This may happen by July first.  We are trying hard to keep you 
informed on these matters but it is a work in progress.   
Let’s all be friendly and check on our neighbors.  Out for a walk, please pick up any litter you 
might see. 
 
Submitted by your Selectmen, 
Janet Whit, Chair 
Ray Poulin 
David Veilleux 


